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Honourable David Eby
Premier of British Columbia
PO Box 9041 Stn Prov Govt
Victoria, BC
V8W 9E1, Canada
________________________

Dear Premier Eby, 
I am deeply concerned about the serious human rights and environmental risks posed by the Prince Rupert Gas Transmission (PRGT) project if it is allowed to proceed on a decade-old environmental assessment. I urge you to ensure that the province carries out a new environmental assessment of the project which reflects our changing climate and takes into account provincial obligations under the Declaration on the Rights of Indigenous Peoples Act.
PRGT’s proposed route passes through the unceded, ancestral territories of several Indigenous Nations. As a historical emitter, Canada has a heightened duty to halt the licensing of new projects extracting fossil fuels. The governments of Canada and British Columbia also have the obligation to carry out com-prehensive and timely environmental and social impact assessments prior to approving projects, and to share these with Indigenous Peoples as part of the consultation process in order to obtain their free, prior and informed consent regarding activities that affect them.
Since 2021, the International Energy Agency has consistently warned that new fossil fuel projects would lock in increased greenhouse gas emissions and contradict the imperative of achieving net-zero globally by 2050. Circumstances have also changed significantly since the 2014 environmental assessment of the project. Since that time, the province of British Columbia has introduced more stringent, stronger air quality standards and superior mitigation targets. Economic and environmental conditions have changed, and climate change is escalating. Local rivers are warmer and have less water, salmon and other fish and wildlife populations are at higher risk, and more frequent wildfires are having an increasing impact on the region.
I am also concerned that the construction of the PRGT pipeline has begun even though the project does not have an approved endpoint. The current environmental assessment certificate is based on the pipeline’s route ending on Lelu Island. Since this is no longer the case and the pipeline’s route would likely change if the project goes ahead, a new environmental assessment is all the more necessary.
I urge you to ensure that there is a new environmental assessment of the PRGT project and that a consultation process consistent with domestic and international human rights laws and standards is urgently and transparently undertaken with all impacted Indigenous Peoples along the pipeline route.

Yours sincerely,
________________________
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